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Mr. President,

Excellencies, Distinguished Representatives,

1. On behalf of my delegation, I would like to express our humble appreciation for the kind interest shown by Working Group this afternoon on the situation in Bhutan. We have had a full and extensive dialogue. Several issues have been raised, and I regret that time did not permit us to provide more full responses to all of your questions, remarks, and suggestions.  

2. We are confident that the outcome of today’s review will contribute towards Bhutan’s constant efforts in further enhancing the enjoyment of the full spectrum of human rights of its people. We understand that the UPR is a mechanism designed with the ultimate aspiration of creating a better world for us all. We are grateful for the opportunity to engage with delegations and appreciate receiving their constructive suggestions, comments, and recommendations. These, along with the outcome of today’s review, will be reported upon to the Royal Government, and receive careful and immediate consideration.  The recommendations will be carefully examined and effected by the concerned agency of the Royal Government as appropriate. We intend to disseminate the outcome of the review broadly. While the government will fulfill its part, we will rely on members of our civil society, as essential stakeholders in this process, to be fully involved in the follow-up and complement the Royal Government’s efforts to implement the relevant recommendations from the Review, integrating a gender perspective in the follow-up process.

3. Bhutan in recent years has made significant progress towards the fulfillment of our international human rights obligations and towards securing the fundamental rights of our people. However, we recognize that as in all countries, much remains to be done, and there are many challenges that we have yet to overcome.  As a newly established democracy, we will continue to look towards the international community, as well as the UN system for their valuable cooperation and support.  

Thank you, Mr. President.
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